James T. Rodier, Esq.
Attorney-at-Law
1500 A Lafayette Road, No. 112

Portsmouth, NH 03801-5918
603-559-9987
jrodier@freedomenergy.com

December 1, 2009

Debra A. Howland

Executive Director and Secretary
State of New Hampshire

Public Utilities Commission

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

DE 09-180
PSNH 2010 DEFAULT ENERGY SERVICE RATE CHANGE

Dear Ms. Howland:

I am writing on behalf of Freedom Logistics, LLC (Freedom) and Halifax-American
Energy Company, LLC (Halifax) in regard to Order No. 25,048 (November 30, 2009). In the
Order, the Commission ordered PSNH to provide copies of the response to TransCanada’s
question No. 13 to Staff and OCA for their review, as well as provide redacted copies to other
parties.

The Order also stated that ...”there are pending issues concerning confidentiality,
including a letter filed by Freedom-Halifax on November 12, 2009 asserting that limitations on
access to confidential information are unlawful.”

Freedom-Halifax has not filed any testimony in this proceeding; it also intends to focus
its cross-examination on the PSNH testimony filed on November 23 which addresses customer
migration and the resulting effect on the ES rate level. Freedom-Halifax has not issued any data
requests on PSNH’s November 23 testimony.

Based upon the foregoing, I do not believe that it necessary or appropriate for the
Commission to address the issue concerning Freedom-Halifax’s access to confidential
information in this proceeding as presented in its November 12 letter.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
Qowrned < Rodear— 5

Is/ James T. Rodier
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